Hello,

My name is Lori Hagemeister, a lifelong resident of Oregon, currently living in Congressional District 5. I am writing to express my concern for Secretary Fagan's desire to rush the redistricting process in our state this year.

I support two other options instead for Oregonians:

- 1) I highly support petitioning for an independent, non-partisan commission to redraw Oregon's district lines based on US Census Bureau data. This is my first choice, and the most fair option to ALL Oregonians.
- 2) If option 1 could not get enough signatures to get on the ballot in September, then I support House speaker Tina Kotek and Senate president Peter Courtney in their efforts to delay redistricting until they receive the census bureau's data, and have adequate time to analyze it before redrawing the lines.

I would beg of Oregon's supreme court to not allow Secretary Fagan's current request for data to be provided by PSU's population research center, which would result in rushed, inaccurate data analysis and unfair redistricting. It also seems unconstitutional in my opinion.

Thank you for your time.

Sincerely, Lori Hagemeister 14183 Russ Wilcox Way Oregon City, OR 97045 Registered Independent